
Cantabria,  Spaint0

	 This has been an exciting couple of months. We started off September by 
celebrating 26 years of marriage, Praise the Lord, and Faith’s 15th birthday! We try 
to use this as an opportunity to invite people over to celebrate and build 
relationships. This year Faith had a few friends over that she has known for the last 
three years, it was sweet to watch them laugh and have fun even though they are 
all from different cultures and backgrounds. We thank the Lord for giving her this 
time. Faith was also able to get locked into a good futbol team which is great for 
her and helps us to meet new people. 

	 In October, our oldest daughter, Abby, and her boyfriend, Ryan, came to 
visit us for two weeks! We had an amazing time showing them all around, the 
history, the culture and the people. We had a dinner with our neighbors while they 
were here and they made some of the traditional Cantabrian foods. It was such a 
blessing. 

	 Our partner’s, The Ruesgas’, recently hosted an Iberian Peninsula Retreat in 
our area. We had attend a team from Snyder, Texas, a group of college students 
studying missions, and many missionary families from the Iberian Peninsula. We 
were given the privilege of hosting some of the college students in our home and 
helping with the preparation of the retreat. God showed up in BIG ways during this 
time. We were encouraged and fed. Thank you to those who invested in the future 
church by financially donating to help in purchasing audio and video equipment.  
Because of you the preaching and worship was amazing! And a huge thank you to 
everyone that gave their time and finances to come minister to us.	 

	 We continue to seek out opportunities to share the Gospel.  We have been 
able, in the last month, to talk to more of our friends and neighbors about the Bible.  
We are hoping to see somebody surrender their life to the Lord soon.  God has 
placed us in an area of northern Spain where the people are closed off to the 
Gospel message.  They will tell you directly, “I cant talk about that.” in a hushed 
tone.  Many will walk away and you have now lost that open door you have spent 
years trying to get open. So, our intentionality is specific and detailed. It’s 
important for us to share this with each of you so that you can understand that 
ministry looks different and requires a large amount of patience here.  The good 
news is that we know God will do it and it is just a matter of time before we see His 
wonderful works.  

	     


We are thankful for each and every one of you. 

September-October 2024

A n d e r s o n s

Faith’s Birthday

Our Neighbors

LaChicoria

Abby and Ryan

Sound equipment

Iberian Peninsula 

Missionaries

Prayer Requests 

• That our visas would be approved soon.

• The Gaonas and the Perezs: two families that are planning on 

joining the team 

• Our health

• The safety of our family back home.

• Pray for our ability to communicate well with the people around 

us.

• The people would have softened hearts and want to be saved.



